London Carbon Action Network Committee
22nd October 2009, Café 171, Jerwood Space, London SE1

Present:  Elizabeth Fowler (Lewisham); Jo Gill (Hillingdon); Steve Nottage (Merton); Helen Craig (Newham); John Davies (Hammersmith & Fulham); John Mathers (Haringey – Chair)

Apologies:  Gemma Moore (Harrow)

	1. Minutes from the last Committee Meeting
	

	1.1. All actions have been completed.  The minutes were agreed without amendment.
	

	2. Minutes from the last Forum Meeting
	

	2.1. The minutes were agreed without amendment.
	

	2.2. Feedback from the meeting was very positive.  
	

	2.3. The Committee discussed ways to improve future meetings.  Due to the number of new members, a brief “Introductions” slot will be included in future meetings, to enable everyone to introduce themselves and offer them the opportunity to comment on new activities in their borough or raise issues of note.
	

	2.4. It is noted that a number of attendees leave before lunch.  The possibility of extending the meeting beyond lunch was discussed – this could be arranged where there is a specific purpose, e.g. follow on workshop discussions.  However, it was recognised that attendance may suffer if full day meetings are offered, as many members will not be able to spend this much time.
	

	2.5. The national CAN survey has been circulated (London’s has been held back, to avoid duplication).  The response deadline has been extended and members are encouraged to respond, even if they do so after the deadline.  National CAN is applying for core funding from DECC and its case will be strengthened by its ability to engage widely with officers.  SH to issue further reminders.
	SH

	3. Update on HECA reporting
	

	3.1. JM reported that there is no further news about whether Councils have to submit a HECA report this year.  Many authorities don’t intend to do a report now.  Instruction to report at this late stage in the year could be seen as unreasonable, given that work has already been undertaken to report on National Indicators.  It was noted that no feedback has been given from last year and a new report cannot be prepared without the necessary forms/template.
	

	4. National Indicator 187 Mailing
	

	4.1. All boroughs who have confirmed participation have been reminded by the Secretariat for any missing information.
	

	4.2. The Memorandum has been issued to all participating boroughs and signatures are being returned to Harrow.
	

	4.3. The Committee discussed reported variations in the level of information / feedback given to last year’s participants.  It was agreed to issue a list of outputs that LCAN expects its members to receive this year.    The committee expects:
· All local authorities to receive the raw data from the mailout responses

· An example of what residents receive if they fill in a form so that the local authority can respond to follow up enquiries in an informed way.

· A report benchmarking the responses with those of the other boroughs (this is an audit requirement for local authorities, and will be of interest to participating local authorities, although individual boroughs can choose to opt out if they wish) 

4.4. This list will be circulated to participating boroughs within the next week for comment before being issued to CEN.
	SH

	5. Associate Membership proposals
	

	5.1. The Committee reviewed the draft brochure and membership application form.  
	

	5.2. HC suggested that the logos of existing associate members could be included on the back page of the leaflet.
	SH

	5.3. HC reported that the Small Businesses Federation had welcomed the opportunity for their members to join, but felt that the small business rate was a little high.  It was agreed that the current rate will stand pending further feedback.
	SH

	6. Local Authority membership
	

	6.1. JM expressed concern that the local authority subscription policy is too open, and complex to administer.  He proposed standardising the local authority rate at £200 per borough, in the belief that this will not be prohibitive to authorities.  (Boroughs can still request a negotiated rate if they do not have sufficient budget).  A default charge of £200 per borough was agreed.  SH to notify members of this updated policy before issuing this year’s invoices.
	SH

	6.2. The committee discussed ways of increasing local authority membership.   SH to encourage Members to invite colleagues from other departments to join LCAN.  
	SH

	6.3. Synergies with other London networks were discussed.  Liz to provide details of London Council’s contact.  Jo to invite Hillingdon’s sustainability officer to LCAN to see if the network would interest other colleagues in their field.
	EF
JG

	7. ZCS Team meeting
	

	7.1. SH raised concerns about the proposed ZCS Team meeting, as recent email correspondence suggests they expect the Secretariat to be primarily responsible for arranging the event, and they have also queried venue costs.
	

	7.2. The committee agreed that the Secretariat should not be involved in arranging the meeting, beyond the initial agreement to circulate information about an event.  The proposed event flyer from ZCS Team was reviewed, and it was felt that the content of the meeting would be beyond the immediate scope of many LCAN Members, although there are certainly some officers in the Network who do have this remit.  Some corrections were identified for the flyer.  It was suggested that an afternoon meeting would help to control the venue costs as lunch would not be expected.  SH to reply to ZCS Team with timing and brochure comments. 
	SH

	8. Agenda planning for Joint Christmas Meeting with LBEG
	

	8.1. SH confirmed that City Hall’s Council Chamber has been booked for 4th December. A number of proposals were discussed for the the Christmas agenda:
	

	8.2. SH tabled information received from John Mitchinson (Redbridge) who would like to propose a presentation from House Heat, but has not received feedback from the LBEG co-ordinator on this.  He would like to know LCAN’s views.  The committee were concerned that a product-based presentation may end up a commercial sales pitch.  LCAN would not put it forward as an agenda item.
	

	8.3. JM reported that Bluesky (aerial thermography specialists) have offered a presentation.  He has told them that a talk about mapping solutions would be of more interest than one about aerial thermography.  It was agreed that this could be a topic of interest to both LBEG and LCAN.  SH to propose this to LBEG.
	SH

	8.4. JG proposed a London WarmZones presentation, to report on important changes to their organisation/services.  It was agreed to propose this to LBEG.
	SH

	8.5. JG suggested inviting DECC to provide a PAYS update/presentation.  JG / HC to provide a contact.  To be proposed to LBEG.
	JG/HC
SH

	8.6. Other topics which were not prioritised for Christmas included the Home Energy Saving Strategy, the Mayor’s Energy “master mapping” work, and Eco Schools.
	

	9. Any Other Business
	

	9.1. Various concerns about HEEP were raised, particularly relating to how the scheme has been co-ordinated and communications. It was noted that Councils have had to submit bids for Demonstration Projects without formal results from the Technical Trials being available.  There is still concern amongst local authorities about the effectiveness of the programme and how it is structured.
	

	9.2. It was agreed to allocate time for a full discussion at Christmas about the issues surrounding HEEP.  SH to find out if the Council Chamber will be available after lunch on 4th December, for a post-lunch LCAN discussion.
	SH

	10. Date of next Network meeting:  4th December 2009 at City Hall, with LBEG.
	


